Minutes of the Bi-monthly Meeting of 
Wooburn Residents’ Association

held on Monday 10 January 2022 at 8pm – on Zoom
	Present:
	

	Simon Coles (Chairman)
	Cllr Kate Airley

	Alison Grinter (Secretary)
	Cllr Katie Lamb

	Maggi Fraser (Treasurer)
	Jaine Ford

	Karen Seymour
	Sophie Kayani

	Pat Foote
	Mike Seaton (BEWPC)

	Bruce Gallup
	Tim Bingham (BEWPC)

	Elizabeth Levings
	Sue Wagner (BEWPC)

	Margaret Amos
	Cllr Sophie Youngs

	Eric Amos
	Cllr Penny Drayton

	Ruth Shaw
	


	1.
	Apologies for Absence

	
	Terri Sherlock, Sue Low, Caroline Meechan, Cllr Stuart Wilson


	2.
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 8 November 2021 were approved by those present.

The minutes were proposed by Simon Coles and seconded by Elizabeth Levings. 



	3.
	Matters Arising

	
	There were no matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting.



	4.
	The Neighbourhood Development Plan

Tim Bingham, Chair, Wooburn & Bourne End Parish Council and Chair, Neighbourhood Development Plan Working Party and Mike Seaton, also from BE&WPC, gave a presentation on the plan (see slides attached). For details of the policies contained within the plan, refer to the briefing document also attached.
Details of the plan were circulated, in November, to residents of the area via noticeboards, a mail drop to all the homes in the parish and an email to the WRA & other residents’ associations in the area. Sophie Youngs said that it would be added to the Council website.
There is a survey for residents’ feedback that needs to be completed by 31 January 2022 – details on slides attached. Please note that if there is more than one person in a household completing the survey they must do so on a different device.



	5.


	Planning Application 18/05597/OUT – 150 Houses on Slate Meadow
Penny Drayton reported on the planning portal on Wycombe.gov.uk website which now gives details on all planning applications – 70/80 new forms have recently been uploaded.
Elizabeth Levings agreed to look at the 70 documents on the portal and identify any that need consideration and report back to Simon Coles on her findings. A summary will then be prepared to be available to the members of the association.

Tim Bingham reported that there is a new Flood Risk Assessment on the planning portal following some new modelling with new recommendations detailed.




	6.
	Public Consultation on Hollands Farm and Jackson Field

Reports on this can also be found on the planning portal detailed above.
Tim Bingham noted the following:

Thames Water have been in contact with the developers with regards to phasing the development as they want to minimise the amount of surface water ending up in the sewers

There are comments from Buckinghamshire Council as the lead flood authority setting out conditions based on the new Flood Risk Assessment

The Highways document, which published their technical assessment, includes a letter (dated 23 September 2021) which recommends a refusal of planning application on five grounds which are detailed therein.


	7.


	Planning Application 21/07139/FUL – Additional Tennis Court in Wooburn Park
The Planning Department are happy with the application. 
A request was made for a Parish Councillor to report on such developments at WRA meetings once such applications have been submitted.

The agenda of Parish Council meetings are circulated to the WRA the week before. Alison Grinter will circulate to all WRA members. 


	8.


	Parking & Transport
Sophie Youngs reported that all reports have been submitted & they are hoping to hear back from Transport for Bucks in the next 4 – 6 weeks.

She also reported that the road outside the Wooburn Club may need to be considered for resurfacing due to potholes.


	9.


	Website & Social Media Update

Alison Grinter reported that a few changes were needed to the website, and she would be in contact with Caroline before the next meeting to action the necessary amendments.



	10.


	Attracting New Members

This was not discussed in detail due to the shortage in time, however, Maggi Fraser reported that she would be collecting membership fees, in cash, at the next meeting in March.



	11.


	Remembrance Service in Wooburn Green

There was a discussion about the service which took place in November and that it had become more of a church service than in previous years. The consensus was that it should be less denominational & that the story of one of the fallen should be reinstated in the proceedings.
Jaine Ford said that she would speak to Paul Cudby, the new vicar at St Paul’s Church, who led the service and that she believed that he would welcome such feedback. 



	12.


	Attendance of Joy Morrissey MP at WRA meetings

Simon Coles reported that he had spoken to Joy Morrissey’s office about her request to attend some of the WRA meetings and suggested that we invite her to speak about the work of an MP and issues of importance to the constituency. This was met with approval. Simon said he would make further contact to confirm arrangements.




	13.


	Events

Christmas Lights Event

Simon Coles thanked Sue Low and her team for organising the event. Alison Grinter reported, in Sue’s absence, that despite the bad weather on the day, and having to cancel the carol singing on the Green, the attendance of Father Christmas was very well received & enjoyed by the families. For future events we need to have a back-up ‘bad weather’ contingency plan.

Margaret Amos said that the Wooburn Club works very well as a venue for the event, however, due to the narrow entrance to the Club and the COVID restrictions that were in place at the end of November, it was not feasible to use it. It will, however, be considered for future events.

Nigel Dibbo is now not living in the area, however, he has offered to help with the lights if we cannot find another willing volunteer. Margaret Amos reported that Phil Laybourne volunteered to help.

Summer Fete

Caroline Meechan organises this event and will report on it at the next meeting in March.

Queen’s Jubilee Celebrations

Margaret Amos asked if the Parish Council has any plans for the Queen’s Jubilee celebrations. Tim Bingham reported that no plans are yet in place, however, further information will be provided as & when it is available.



	14.


	Any Other Business

There was no other business.



	15.

	Date of Next Meeting
Monday 14 March 2022 – 8pm – Wooburn Club

The membership will be asked whether they would like to include a meal in the meeting as it did not take place in January as planned.



	16.


	Future Meetings

Monday 9 May, Monday 11 July, Monday 12 September, Monday 14 November
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